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BY THE COMMISSION: 

 

 By Application filed December 6, 2018, Windstream Nebraska 

Inc., (“Windstream”) sought high-cost support from the Nebraska 

Universal Service Fund (“NUSF”). Notice of the application 

appeared in The Daily Record, Omaha, Nebraska, on December 12, 

2018 and in the Hasting Tribune on December 13, 2018. No protests 

or interventions were filed; therefore, the Commission processed 

this application pursuant to its Rule of Modified Procedure. 

 

 On March 12, 2019, the Commission granted the application, 

awarding Windstream support in the amount of $384,129.00 for the 

construction of facilities in the southwestern area of the Glenvil, 

Nebraska ILEC Exchange (“Glenvil project”). 

 

 On September 27, 2021, Windstream notified the Commission 

that it seeks additional support for this project in the amount of 

$61,368.82. Windstream states that this additional support is 

necessary due to a re-design of the project to accommodate location 

requirements from the county. Windstream further states that 

additional boring was attempted in order to cross a river but rock 

was hit, and an aerial solution was then required for the river 

crossing, resulting in trip charges for linemen and vehicles. 

 

 Windstream seeks to reallocate funding previously allocated 

to other NUSF-99 projects that were under budget to fund the 

remainder of the Glenvil project. Windstream has notified the 

Commission that several of its NUSF-99 projects were completed 

under budget, primarily due to less boring being required and less 

buried fiber required to complete the projects than expected. 

Additionally, Windstream identified one project that used aerial 

fiber rather than buried fiber, one project in which there was a 

change in equipment design, as well as some projects that came in 

under budget. Windstream stated that no changes in service resulted 

due to the projects coming in under budget. Windstream requests 

that the Commission reallocate the funding previously allocated 

but not used for these NUSF-99 projects that were under budget to 
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other NUSF-99 projects that were over budget, including the above-

captioned application. 

 

 Upon consideration of Windstream’s request for additional 

support, we find it to be reasonable, with modification. Upon 

review of Windstream’s request and supporting documentation, the 

Commission finds that adjustments to the request in the amount of  

$6,891.09 should be made. The Commission therefore authorizes the 

additional reimbursement amount of $54,477.73 for Windstream. The 

Commission’s March 12, 2019 Order shall be modified so that the 

total of reimbursement for this application shall be $438,606.73.   

 

O R D E R 

 

 IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED by the Nebraska Public Service 

Commission that Windstream’s request for reimbursement shall be, 

and is hereby, granted as set forth above. 

 

 ENTERED AND MADE EFFECTIVE at Lincoln, Nebraska, this 10th 

day of May, 2022.  

 

      NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 

COMMISSIONERS CONCURRING: 

 

      Chair 

 

      ATTEST:  

 

 

 

      Executive Director 
 


